Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
Carpe Diem Community Solutions, Inc.
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Thursday, May 20, 2021, 5:30 p.m. ET
PLACE: In-person: Florida Public Safety Institute Conference Center, 75 Academy Drive, Havana, Florida 32333. Online: https://nwflroads.com/virtualmeetings

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) will hold a virtual (online) and in-person public hearing to present information and gather feedback concerning the State Road 8 Interstate 10 (I-10) Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Study, Thursday, May 20, 2021, 5:30 p.m. ET, Informal Open House; 6:00 p.m.ET, Formal Presentation, Comment Period
Virtual (Online): Access via computer, tablet, smartphone. Register using the link below: https://nwflroads.com/virtualmeetings

In-Person: Those who are unable to participate virtually may attend in-person at the Florida Public Safety Institute Conference Center, 75 Academy Drive, Havana, Florida, 32333.
Participants may also dial (914)614-3221, access code 152-292-556 (listen-only mode). FDOT requires advance registration online to help ensure attendees are accommodated safely in accordance with current Centers for Disease Control and Prevention Covid-19 Guidelines. Both virtual and in-person attendees MUST register online in order to participate in the public hearing.

The intent of the study is to evaluate adding capacity on I-10 by widening the roadway from four to six lanes from west of U.S. 90 in Gadsden County to west of Capital Circle NW in Leon County. The total distance of this study is approximately 4.2 miles. Interchange improvements were evaluated as necessary.

Maps, drawings and other project information will be available for review online at 12:00 Noon, Thursday, April 22, 2021, at https://nwflroads.com/virtualmeetings.
If you wish to participate in the hearing in person, FDOT requires advance registration to help ensure attendees are accommodated safely in accordance with current Centers for Disease Control and Prevention Covid-19 Guidelines. Please visit the project website at https://nwflroads.com/virtualmeetings, or contact: Sherry Alaghemand, P.E, FDOT Project Manager, at 1(888)638-0250, ext. 1510, via email at sherry.alaghemand@dot.state.fl.us, or by mail at 1074 Highway 90, Chipley, Florida 32428 to register for the in-person option.
FDOT representatives will be available to discuss proposed improvements, answer questions, and receive comments

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Sherry Alaghemand, P.E., FDOT Project Manager, at 1(888)638-0250, ext. 1510, via email at sherry.alaghemand@dot.state.fl.us, or by mail at 1074 Highway 90, Chipley, Florida 32428 to register for the in-person option.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Sherry Alaghemand, P.E, FDOT Project Manager, at 1(888)638-0250, ext. 1510, via email at sherry.alaghemand@dot.state.fl.us, or by mail at 1074 Highway 90, Chipley, Florida 32428 to register for the in-person option. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
